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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No: 339-A


Committee:
Transportation 

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the public sale of additional taxicab licenses.


	Sponsors:
Council Members Liu, Gennaro, Koppell, Mendez, Yassky, Brewer, Fidler, Lappin, Mark-Viverito, Nelson, Stewart, Vacca and Seabrook 



	Summary of Legislation: The proposed law would amend Section 19-532 of the administrative code of the city of New York so that for all taxicab medallion licenses issued after June 1, 2006, two hundred fifty-four of such licenses would require the operation of vehicles that are either powered by compressed natural gas or be a hybrid electric vehicle, and fifty-four would require the operation of vehicles that are fully accessible to persons with disabilities in accordance with standards established by the Taxi and Limousine Commission (TLC). In addition, it requires that in the event the city of New York is authorized to issue taxicab licenses in addition to those authorized by chapter sixty-three of the laws of 2003, the first 150 of such licenses shall be issued subject to the requirement that the vehicles operated by or under agreement with the owners of such licenses be fully accessible to persons with disabilities in accordance with standards established by the TLC, regardless of the prices which the Commission is able to obtain for the issuance of such licenses.



	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect immediately after it is enacted into law. 



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2007.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY06

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation. This is because Intro. 339-A would maintain the price contingency that provides that if the prices obtained for the issuance of licenses requiring the operation of accessible vehicles or alternative vehicles does not exceed ninety percent of the average price otherwise obtained by the TLC for licenses not subject to these requirement, the requirement is waived. 



	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation. 



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  Not applicable



	Source of Information:     City Council Finance Division



	Estimate Prepared By           Latonia McKinney, Assistant Director

                                                  Chima Obichere, Legislative Financial Analyst



	History:

              Int. 339 was introduced by the Council and referred to the Committee on  

                                                  Transportation on May 10, 2006. Intro. 339 was previously considered by the 

                                                  Committee on May 16, 2006.

                                                  The amended version, Proposed Int. 339-A, is to be considered by the 

                                                  Committee on May 24, 2006.

	Date Submitted to Council:   May 10, 2006          
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